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TO THE IMMEDIATE ATTENTION OF THE CLERK AND COUNCIL

April 12, 2013

Ontario PC's Interest Arbitration Private Members' Bill Lost on Vote

Today in the Ontario Legislature, Mr. Jim Wilson's Private Member Bill "The Public
Sector Capacity to Pay Act, 2013, Bill 44, was lost on a motion for Second Reading. The
vote was: Ayes 36 and Nays 52.

This could be seen as a lost legislative opportunity to make improvements to the interest
arbitration system that municipal leaders and others have called for to rebalance it and
make it accountable and transparent. We had been encouraged by the introduction of Bill
44 as we did see that it captured many of the practical changes AMO has been asking for.

The government's intentions as signaled in the 2013 Throne Speech have not been
shared. The 2013 Throne Speech said that it would: "sit down with its partners across all
sectors to build a sustainable model for wage negotiation, respectful of both collective
bargaining and a fair and transparent arbitration process".

At this time, AMO and its members continue to encourage all parties in the Ontario
Legislature to work together to find common ground to make interest arbitration, more
accountable and transparent. Changes are needed to ensure that interest arbitration
achieves its intent, which is fairness to essential service employees, their peers and
employers. Ontario's interest arbitration system will work as intended, when there are
equal incentives for employee and employer groups to choose negotiated settlements over
interest arbitration.

Changes to legislation that will increase everyone's interest and desire to be successful in
collective bargaining is an outcome municipal governments believe all members of the
Legislature share.

AMO Contact: Matthew Wilson, Senior Advisor, mwilson@amo.on.ca, 416.971.9856
ext. 323

PLEASE NOTE AMO Breaking News will be broadcast to the member
municipality's council, administrator and clerk. Recipients of the AMO broadcasts
are free to redistribute the AMO broadcasts to other municipal staff as required.
We have decided to not add other staff to these broadcast lists in order to ensure
accuracy and efficiency in the management of our various broadcast lists.

DISCLAIMER These are final versions of AMO documents. AMO assumes no
responsibility for any discrepancies that may have been transmitted with the
electronic version. The printed versions of the documents stand as the official
record.


